## Belgreen Newsletter April 2020

Welcome to the Belgreen Block Group!! The groups focus is on allowing residents to be involved, stay informed and share information.

**Cares Act** Fact sheet attached, includes information on payments, unemployment insurance, paid sick and family leave, students loans, mortgage relief and business resources.

**Take Out Tuesday** Lets support our local restaurants see list of restaurants in attachment that are still open for business.

**Vote** Ohio's 2020 Primary election will be conducted by mail only, except for disabled Ohioans. Citizens have until April 28 to submit their absentee ballot for the election. Your ballot must be received by the Cuyahoga County Board of Elections: By 7:30 p.m. on Election Day .Once citizens submit a request for their absentee ballot, the state will send a pre-paid ballot to the voter's home.

**Tax Filing Deadline** Reminder that the Tax Filing Deadline has been extended to July 15, 2020 for all residents and businesses in the State of Ohio. The extended filing includes, Federal Taxes, State Taxes and Local Income Taxes (RITA).

**Trash** Rubbish & Recycling will continue to be collected on your regularly scheduled day. Kimble has temporarily suspended the pick-up of bulk items that are not in your trash and recycling bins. Please hold on to these items until pick-up resumes again. The simple recycling program that picks up gently used clothing and shoes in the orange bags has also been temporarily suspended.

Adrian Free Little Pantry Allows the community to take what they need and give what they can. COVID-19 maybe changing how we operate in life but, it's not changing the heart of our community. Small acts of kindness go a long way. We hope you visit the Adrian Free Little Pantry.

**Meal Programs for Seniors** Continues as a curbside pick-up program through the Community Partnership on Aging. Order registrations are due on Tuesdays at 3 pm for the following week. Please call 216.650.4029

Meals for Youth Our School Districts also are providing "grab and go" meals for youth Monday through Friday. For South Euclid Lyndhurst School District information <a href="https://www.sel.k12.oh.us/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=632U2B0&dasi=3PI2">https://www.sel.k12.oh.us/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=632U2B0&dasi=3PI2</a>

City Council Meetings and other Boards and Commission Meetings will be resuming, however, most of these meetings will be taking place virtually via conference call or Zoom Camera Meetings. A Special Meeting of City Council is planned for April 20th at 7 pm and notice will be issued with additional information this week. The public will continue to have access to these meetings and notices will be issued in advance of the meetings. For information about City Council Meetings visit

**Food & Paper Goods Drive** The City and Community Partnership on Aging are holding a Food (non-perishable) and Paper Goods Drive to assist those in need during the COVID-19 Pandemic. A drop-off bin is located at the South Euclid Community Center, 1370 Victory Drive on the outside of the building by the front doors.

**Community Recourse** Guide Includes educational links and resources, outdoor and indoor activities along with storage and internet resources.

## **Stay Informed and Spread the Word....**

Let's increase our visibility, like and share the Facebook page (Belgreen Community Group). Sign up for NextDoor.com today! It's a great way to stay in the loop about what is going on in your community! Please let me know if you have any pertinent community information to add to this newsletter.